
5/11/2016  Phone Log‐ RO2981  Red Hanger Kleaners, 6235‐6239 College Ave., Oakland 

Duration: Approximately 20 minutes 

I received a phone call from Jonathon Redding, attorney representing the property owner of the subject 
site.  His call appeared to be in response to a call yesterday from Mr. Steve Karmac of P&D Environmental 
(P&D) regarding permitting of additional soil vapor extraction (SVE) wells.    Yesterday I indicated to Mr. 
Karmac I could not approved the work until I knew where the proposed wells would be installed and 
requested submittal of a brief work plan addendum for my review.   

During my conversation with Mr. Redding, I noted I had received an email from P&D.  I mentioned this to 
Mr. Redding; however, the nature of our conversation prevented me from reviewing the email during our 
phone conversation.   

Mr. Redding indicated that he did not need work plan approval as a work plan had previously been approved 
that included the language “enhance it as necessary” – indicating the number of SVE could be changed 
without further authorization from ACEH.  He said the letter was written by Dilan Roe (the ACEH Program 
Manager) in my absence and also in a phone conversation with her.  I said I was unaware of these 
communications and would look through the case file.  In any event, I needed to be made aware of the 
boring locations prior to approving the work.   

Keith Nowell 


